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Austin Alumnae (Local) 

• Congratulations on a successful Social Justice Weekend. 
• The dues date has been extended to October 15, late fees will be assessed on the October 16. I would encourage 

you to pay as soon as possible. There are some system issues with the Red Zone and the earlier you pay we can 
work with our national finance member to correct any issues.  

• Reminder about the Sister II Sister Circle. This initiative organizes the chapter by zip code areas with the 
objective of organizing the chapter to more effectively build sisterly bonds and support, serve in the member’s 
immediate community, and accountability in emergency situations. Each circle should focus on:  

o Socializing 
o Supporting 
o Securing 
o Serving 

• If you have not already heard from your Circle leaders you should soon. Sorors it’s important to me that we not 
leave a soror behind, but I can’t do it alone, it will take all of us. Happy Bonding through your Sister Circle. Sorors 
Kelly Noble and Lashanda Johnson (Kay) will coordinate the Sister II Sister Circle Initiative.  

• Compliance – On September 15, 2023 the chapter compliance letter was received. (Read the Letter). It is located 
on the member portal.  

• Congratulations to Soror Melody Southall for being selected to the Southwest Region 2023-2024 Delta Pearl 
Cohort III. 

Regional/State 

• Regional Leadership Retreat is this coming weekend. The president and other members of the RD leadership 
team will be traveling to Arkansas for this meeting.  

• Regional Director Call on September 26, 2023. Received updates from the committee leads. See Informz message 
for upcoming webinars.  

• There will be an Advisor Training on December 2. Details forthcoming. 
• S&S member will begin holding Monthly townhall meetings on the 3rd Sunday to address S&S topics. Details forth-

coming.  
• There is a new DID process. The coordinators have set the days that training will occur to assist with scheduling 

trainers.  
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